
Impact Wrestling – July 12,
2012:  Return  of  the  Old
People
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 12, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

It’s the beginning of the Age of Aries which is more astrology than I
ever expected to use in this show. Aries beat Roode for the title on
Sunday in a big upset but it worked very well. Also the people that
attacked Sting are here tonight which should be interesting. TNA
continued its roll on Sunday and hopefully they can get a new Impact
streak going tonight. Let’s get to it.

Bully Ray vs. Joseph Park

This is the rematch after their match at whatever show that was.
Slammiversary I believe? This is anything goes and Abyss is barred from
the building. We start with some comedy stuff as Park puts his hands up
like he did at the PPV, but Ray has had enough of the attorney and beats
him down. He even tweets something during the match. Ray heads to the
floor and gets some weapons in a trashcan. Park takes Ray down but takes
too long getting a chair ready and Ray takes over.

Park makes a comeback with some rights and lefts but he gets caught by a
big boot to the head. Ray heads to the floor and pulls out a bag of
something. Ah it’s the classic bag of tacks and Ray asks for the mic. He
says this is what he should have done to Abyss a long time ago. Park
comes back with a cheese grater to the balls and a kendo stick shot to
the head for two. He hits something like a chokeslam onto the tacks for
two and Ray gets the chain. A shot to Park’s face with that gets the pin
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at about 6:00 (I missed the opening bell).

Rating: C. This was the only possible outcome they could have here. Park
winning once on a fluke with Abyss helping was one thing, but when it was
one on one there wasn’t much else they could do. This was exactly what
you would expect it to be and there’s nothing wrong with that. Fun match
and the right continuation for the feud.

The shot busted Park open and he freaks out about it. Ray charges at Park
and runs into the Black Hole Slam. Park wakes up and doesn’t believe what
just happened. Tenay: “Ray just brought out the monster in Park.” Subtle
Mike.

Sting is in the back with the Dead Man’s Hand from last week. That should
be interesting.

After a break Ray wants to know who that was. He beat Joseph Park, but
who was that.

Here are the updated BFG Series Standings:

Samoa Joe 37

James Storm 36

Jeff Hardy 21

Kurt Angle 20

Magnus 14

Mr. Anderson 9

D’Angelo Dinero 7

Rob Van Dam 7



AJ Styles 7

Christopher Daniels 5

Bully Ray 0

Robbie E 0

Bound For Glory Series: Samoa Joe vs. Rob Van Dam

Van Dam has fewer points so he goes for a fast submission. Joe will have
none of that and stands Van Dam up, taking his head off with a
clothesline. Van Dam heads to the floor but gets caught in a dragon screw
leg whip back inside. Joe fires off kicks and rolls into a heel hook.
Snap powerslam sets up a cross armbreaker but RVD makes a fast rope. Van
Dam makes a comeback and hits Rolling Thunder. Joe takes him down and
puts on a modified figure four, but RVD counters into a small package for
the pin at 4:54.

Rating: C+. This was another fun little match. Van Dam needs some points
to get back in the tournament and a small package win over Joe is a fine
way to do that. The idea of the match was that Joe was so focused on the
submission that he left himself open to be pinned. That’s a basic idea
but it worked very well. Good stuff here and it did a few good jobs at
once, which is hard to do.

Clair says she has nothing to say.

Hogan is looking for someone.

Here are Daniels and Kaz for a chat. Kaz says that AJ thinks this is
ending but it’s just the beginning. They’ve been feuding HOW MANY YEARS
now and it’s just beginning? Daniels agrees that what AJ did at the PPV
was wrong, but that’s what you have to expect from Styles. He has Clair
come out and talks about how she’s gone through a lot, which made her
make mistakes. Clair reached out for someone, and that someone wound up



being AJ.

Cue Styles who tells Daniels to let it die. Daniels says that there’s
something that Styles doesn’t know. He says that he (Daniels) and Clair
have talked about this and that there’s something Clair wants to admit.
Clair keeps trying to talk but AJ keeps cutting him off. Clair finally
gets in and says that Daniels is right about AJ being the father of the
baby. AJ says no he’s not and we go to a break.

AJ has no idea what’s going on.

Anderson talks about his match with Angle.

We recap the X Title tournament on Sunday with Ion getting the title.
When Sorensen comes back and beats him, the roof is coming off the Impact
Zone.

Dakota Darsow says he doesn’t like Ion and what he did on Sunday. Of all
the people in the tournament, you pick THIS GUY to put on first?

Zema Ion vs. Dakota Darsow

Non-title. Ion points to his neck so Darsow goes after him. Darsow takes
over for a second but gets sent to the apron. In a cool counter, Darsow
hits a slingshot spear through the ropes to take Ion down again. Ion hits
a Stunner on the top rope and a jumping DDT to take Darsow down and the
snap Gory Bomb gets the pin at 2:22. Just a step above a squash.

Ion snaps Darsow’s arm post match. SWEET. Ion says that if Sorensen
doesn’t want to see his friends get hurt anymore, he needs to realize
that Ion is dangerous. When have Darsow and Sorensen been friends on
camera?

Here’s Aries to celebrate his title win. He says this was a great moment



for the wrestling industry and actually asks the fans to chill with the
cheering so he can talk. It wasn’t in a rude way though. He talks about
how wrestling has down cycles and then it booms. TNA is about to lead
wrestling into the next boom. He’s gotten congratulations from a lot of
people, including celebrities, NFL players, and world champions from
other organizations. This is the most important title in wrestling now
because he holds it.

Cue Roode who is so angry that he can barely speak. He tries to yell at
Aries about having all of this now but he can’t get the words out. There
goes his jacket and he shouts the word YOU a lot. He finally calls Aries
a fluke and Aries says he may be a fluke, but he’s the champ. Roode
freaks out and leaves. Good stuff here.

Sting and Hulk are in the back talking about the attack when D-Von and
Garrett come in and says they’re offering protection in case the guys
jump Sting again. All Sting has to do is say the word. Hogan says thanks
but we’ve got it covered.

Angle talks about his match later tonight.

Madison talks about how she likes Hebner.

Knockout Title: Gail Kim vs. Miss Tessmacher

Brooke Hogan is on commentary because I haven’t suffered enough today.
Gail takes over to start and works on the arm of the champ. She hooks a
belly to back suplex with a hammerlock slam at the same time. Gail hooks
some kind of a hold on the arm, followed by Cattle Mutilation of all
things. Tessmacher makes her comeback with a facejam out of the corner
and that Russian legsweep into a clothesline gets two. A rollup gets two
for Gail and she stomps away. Tessmacher knocks her down and hits a top
rope elbow off the top to retain at 5:12.



Rating: D+. These girls are getting worse again. Tessmacher is someone
who has charisma and looks good in those shorts of hers, but there’s no
skill in the ring that I can see. She’s about as good as you can get at
this point in her career as she was a model and dancer up to this point,
but her matches are nothing to see. Gail was her usual self here.

Clair says she has proof that AJ is the father.

Magnus talks about calling out James Storm next week.

Bound For Glory Series: Kurt Angle vs. Mr. Anderson

Anderson takes him to the mat to start which is surprising. Angle gets
put in an armbar but Kurt quickly breaks it. He takes over with a belly
to belly as we take a break. Back with Anderson hitting a suplex to put
both guys down. He hits a neckbreaker but Angle rolls the Germans. Angle
Slam is countered and there’s the Regal Roll to Angle. That gets two and
the Mic Check misses. Angle Slam gets two and there’s the ankle lock,
which stays on for a LONG time. Anderson finally rolls out of it and
there’s there Mic Check for two. With the bad ankle hindering him,
Anderson walks into the Angle Slam for the pin at a time I didn’t get.

Roode rants to Hogan and Sting and it’s going to be Roode vs. Aries next
week and if Roode wins, he gets the rematch for the title at Hardcore
Justice.

Here’s Sting to close the show. He says it’s great to be back in the
Impact Zone and calls out Hogan for his assistance. And there’s no Hogan.
The music plays three times and there’s no Hulk. We cut to the back where
Brooke is running off what appeared to be four masked guys who have
jumped Hulk. Hogan says it’s his leg and the guys jump Sting in the
arena. There are five of them here.

Overall Rating: C+. I wasn’t feeling this one. There was way too much



focus on Sting and Hogan here and Aries, the guy leading the company into
the new era, was on for what, six minutes? That’s not a good sign as
while the Sting story is interesting, it’s not what the focus should be
on in this company. Decent show overall and WAY better than last week,
but it looks like the focus is shifting to the old guys again and that’s
the last thing they want to do at this point.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews


